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The main post office, located at 144 Tichsnor Avenue in 
Auburn, Alabama, is in the central business district (CBD). 
No historically significant buildings were observed in the 
vicinity of this building.

This building was constructed in 1933 and opened for service 
on October 1, 1933. It is one of the most impressive postal 
facilities in the State of Alabama. The building is a one 
story structure with a basement and mezzanine floor. The 
first floor contains 10,736 gross square feet, the basement 
has 7121 square feet and the mezzanine has 545 net square 
feet. There was an expansion of the facility made in 1968 
which added 3615 square feet on the first floor.

The exterior of the building is common red brick laid in a 
flemish bond style. The front facade has loggia arched case 
openings constructed with red brick. The style resembles 
Georgia Revival Architecture with heavy federal influence. 
The roof over the second story area is a Spanish clay tile 
hip roof, however, it is not visible except from about a 
block away and does not give a Spanish influence to the 
design. The windows are arched, double hung wood sash with 
12/12 lights and recessed fan lights in the arch portion. 
There are four spiral type windows at the corners which are 
also double hung wood sash with 12/12 lights./ All the 
lintels are plain constructed with cut granite. The sills 
are slipsill style, also constructed with cut granite. The 
coping and chimney cap are constructed with the same 
material. About three feet below the cap is a frieze layer 
or belt made of granite with every third stone having a four 
leaf clover carved into it. The steps leading into the 
building are made of granite.

The interior of the building is also more impressive than 
most postal facilities. The service and box lobby have 
natural mahogany wainscotting with decorative trim on the 
top. The floors are a light brown terrazzo with a slightly 
darker brown terrazzo border.
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is brownish in color. The wainscotting on the interior 
stairway leading to the basement is the same kind of marble. 
The plaster walls and louvers in the customer lobby are 
painted orange and blue which are the school colors of 
Auburn. There are six panels of very decorative louvers over 
the lock box and service counter. The postmaster has 
probably the most impressive door into his office of any 
postal facility in Alabama. It was constructed with carved 
natural mahogany with a decorative broken pediment with an 
urn in the center and supported by mahogany pilisters.

The workroom area has part asphalt plank floors and part 
hardwood parquet. The new addition part has painted concrete 
block walls and the original part has plaster walls with 
hardwood wainscotting. Ceilings throughout are acoustical 
tile and lighting is with stem mounted fluorescent fixtures.

The basement is about half finished for office space. The 
finished area has clay tile floors and plaster walls and 
ceilings over clay tile blocks. Due to moisture there is 
some pealing paint and the area is generally not very 
attractive. This area is mostly used for storage of 
equipment and records and is not in view of the general 
public.
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STATEMENT OF SIGNIFICANCE

The Auburn Post Office was constructed during 1933 by Charles 
H. Barnes Construction Company of Logansport, Indiana. The 
Construction engineer for the government was Major H. G. 
Little. The facility was open for service on October 1, 
1933. The supervising architect on the site was J. A. 
Wolevere. The cut stone contractor was Edward Edinger of 
Bedford, Indiana.

A substantial addition, costing $195,000, was made to this 
building and completed on December 25, 1968. This added 3615 
square feet to the first floor. This addition matches the 
original structure so well it is impossible to detect without 
very careful observation.

Ogden L. Mills 
Secretary of Treasury
James H. Wetmore 

Acting Supervising Architect

The postmasters serving in this facility are as follows:

Levi A. Knapp - Prior to construction to 1940 
Homer Wright - About 1940 to 3/43 
Katherine D. Wright - 3/43 to 1961 
Jake G. Hitchcock - 1961 to 1976 
Charles H. Dawson - 1976 to Present

The building is architecturally one of the more impressive 
postal facilities in the State of Alabama. Its design and 
construction features warrant consideration for nomination to 
the National Register.*" .
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